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What a great meeting we had in 

March!  Our guild, all of you, gave   

Silver Star Search and  Rescue funds 

in excess of $12,000 to support their 

non-profit work as search and rescue 

teams, and as a safe mode of travel 

for hospital  personnel during          

inclement weather.  What a thrill to 

raise money for them in this year of 

unexpected snow and ice!  Thank you 

to Karan Brooks, and her 

team, for coordinating the auction. 

We were witnesses to Marsha 

McCloskey's final quilting lecture.  And 

finally, we honored two new Lifetime 

Members:  Kathy Powell and Lorraine 

Spreadborough.  Both Kathy and    

Lorraine have shown uncommon   

commitment to our quilting cause and 

they are role models of volunteerism 

at its best.  Their individual       

achievements, from all the behind-the-

scenes to the board positions, was 

awesome and amazing.   

Congratulations ladies! 

 

 

Sunshine and Shadows 

Su Holmes      If you have any information you would like 

shared with the guild, please email quilted@comcast.net, text 

or call me at 503.799.0424.  

Sunshine 

Joanne Adams Roth's quilt, "The North Side" is at the 
La Conner Quilt and Textile Museum in La Conner, 
Washington.   It is part of the High Fiber Diet group 
show.  The exhibit runs February 1 - April 30, 2017. 

Connie Potter has an interview with Alex Anderson 
of The Quilt Show, aired after our February guild meeting. 
The interview is on the web, with a link available in the 
April newsletter. Go to it immediately at https://
thequiltshow.com/daily-blog/142-newsletter/25543-do-you
-marinate-your-quilts-alex-talks-to-connie-potter-rajah-
revisited-quilter. You may also find it by going to 
thequiltshow.com, click on the ñDaily Blogò tab at the    
upper left of the screen, scroll down and the interview is 
there. 
 
NEW GALLERY Boomerang Generosity Shop and Fine 
Arts gallery on 808 Main St is hosting a Warp, Weft,   
Needle and Thread show, and Debby Potter, Bonnie 
Buckman, Abbie Dick, Brenda Richardson and        
Joanne Adams Roth have pieces displayed there, 
through 24 March. See the website, http://
www.boomerangvancouver.com/contact/ for hours.  
Opening reception was on Friday, March 3rd from 4 pm to 
9 pm.  

Arden Sheldonôs red and white masterpiece, ñOregon 
Vortexò is a semi-finalist at Paducah! 

Gerrie Thompson has been notified about two of her 
quilts, "Watching" and "Forget Me Not" have been        
accepted into the 2017 Sacred Threads Traveling exhibit 
which starts in Herndon, Virginia. 

 No shadows this month!   

Disclaimer: Any errors in spelling, tact, or fact are     

transmission errors. 
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GUEST COTTAGE STUDIO 
A quilters dream get away 

Located in rural Ridgefield, WA. 
24009 NW Meuller Rd. Ridgefield, WA. 
Rent by the day, weekend, or week. 

http://www.guestcottagestudio.com 
Email: guestcottagestudio@yahoo.com 

 
Phone: 760-562-2818 
Owner: Sherry Poore 
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Cˆˌ˅ˋˉːˊˀʻʼ Qˌˀ˃ˋʼˉˊ Oˇʼ˅ 
Hˆˌˊʼ 

** Join the Fun ** 

Friday, March 31, Saturday, April 1 

Sunday, April 2, 2017 

10 am ð 4 pm 

 

Featuring 50+ Quilts on display 

by the talented Emily Moss 

 

*  *  *  *  *  * 

Countryside Quilters (formerly sewNgo) 

21103 NE 83rd St 

Vancouver, WA * 503-577-6882 

 

New Name! 

New Look! 

New Classroom! 

Fabulous Retreat 
Center! 

 

DELL-ightful Quilts  

NEW LOCATION!  

 

Lewis & Clark Plaza 621 Broadway St., 
#308,     

Vancouver, WA  98660  

(Next to Regal Cinemas) 

 

KNOWN FOR MY ATTENTION TO       

DETAIL, QUICK TURNAROUND, AND 

THOUSANDS OF DIGITAL DESIGNS 

FROM WHICH TO CHOOSE 

Happy to baste quilts for hand quilting 

360-314-8170 By appointment only 

Hospitality 

Felida Friends Quilt Group 

Co- chairs: 

Sandie Hollister rsquilt2@comcast.net  

Mary Reed mbrspokane@gmail.com  

  
Once a year, each CCQ member is asked to 

bring snacks for the social time before the    

general meeting begins.   

Please bring "finger friendly itemsò.  

The first letter of your last name determines the 

month for you to bring your treat.  Please bring 

your treats as close to 6 p.m. as possible.  After 

the meeting, please pick up your dishes and any 

leftovers--which seldom happens!  If you miss 

your month, bring snacks the next month.   

Thanks! 

April:  S 
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Speaker Programs & Workshops 
 
Karan Brooks 
Brooks3663@msn.com 
 
Carol Jacobsen 
Caroljacobsen66@gmail.com 
  
Marsha McCloskey had a very informative lecture at 

the March guild meeting. She put the attendees to 

her workshop through complicated processes to 

make a feathered star.  

The next guest lecturer will be in May with Peggy    

Gelbrich. She will share her technique for          

foundation piecing. There are still spots available in 

both the Friday and Saturday workshops. Check for 

more details on the website.  

The final amount donated to Silver Star Search and 

Rescue was $12,279.56. They were given the  

monies at the March guild meeting. Richard Blevins 

accepted the funds on behalf of SSSAR. He spoke 

briefly about all of the work they were called upon to 

perform during the winter storm/s. They helped 

many doctors and nurses safely get to their places 

of employment. As a guild it has been our honor to 

help them financially. As a non-profit organization, 

they have zero paid  personnel but have numerous 

equipment costs. Thanks for your contribution to the 

auction. 

 QUILT SHOW GIFT BASKETS  
DONATIONS 

 
Thank you to all who have contributed so 

generously to the door prize baskets for the 
quilt show! 

 

And I don't even have the vendor gifts 

yet!  We will have wonderful door prizes to 
entice visitors to our bigger than ever 2017 

quilt show! 
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Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales 

 

Weôre getting very close to completing       

another successful year selling tickets for the 

Opportunity Quilt.  Year to date ticket sales 

are slightly over $4500.  That total doesnôt 

include the Milwaukie Quilt Show or the 

Spring Stash Bazaar which hopefully will take 

us over $5000 by the end of March.  Then 

thereôs our big quilt show April 6, 7 and 8.  It 

looks like we could match last yearôs total of 

$6200 or hopefully sell out the 6500 tickets 

we have. 

If you have ticket stubs that you havenôt 

turned in, please remember to bring them to 

the quilt show so you have a chance to win 

the quilt. 

Iôve had fun the last two years as Chair of the 

Opportunity Quilt Ticket sales committee, but 

itôs time to pass the baton on to a new       

person.  I was new to the guild when I took on 

this position and it helped me get to know a 

lot of great people in the guild.  It is a fun job, 

especially if you enjoy talking to people and 

going to interesting places.  The guild     

members provide great support when you 

need help selling tickets.   

If you are interested and want more details, 

please contact me or Su Holmes. 

Thanks for all you support during the last two 

years. 

Sonja Hughes 

 Fall Retreat      

Fall Retreat sign up starts at the April General 

Meeting!! Please complete the attached form 

and bring it along with $50 cash/check for the 

deposit to the April general meeting.  

Here is the link for fillable PDF: 

Fall Retreat Sign Up Form 

The  remaining balance ($195) will be due in 

June.  

Sorry but we will not be able to accept credit/

debit this year. We have space for 40 people! 

Fall retreat dates are Sept 28-Oct 1 at Alders 
Gate in Turner, OR. The theme is "Where the 
Wild Things Are".  Meals will be provided. You 
will need to supply your own linens.  
 
Contact Jeanne Garritson 
at sewjeannesew@icloud.com or  
907-764-1231 if you have questions. 

2017 CCQ Challenge ñQuilt the Quoteò 

Debby Potter   twopotters@juno.com 

Mary Newhouse  maryfnewhouse@yahoo.com 

 

Don't forget to turn your Challenge quilt in at the 

intake for the quilt show.  Please make sure your 

quote is typed and attached to your quilt. 

Make sure to vote for your favorite Challenge  
quilt at the quilt show.  The top three winners get 
cash prizes and will be announced at the guild 
meeting following the quilt show. 

Guild Meeting Minutes 

Are now posted on the CCQ website in the members only section. 
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2017 CCQ Fall Retreat 
Sept 28- Oct 1 ** Aldergate Retreat Center ** Turner, OR ** $245 

 

 

Name:  ______________________________________________________________  

 

Address:  ____________________________________________________________  

 

City/State/Zip: _________________________________________________________  

 

Phone: ______________________________________________________________  

 

Email: _______________________________________________________________  

 

Allergies/Dietary Needs: _________________________________________________  

 

Requested Roommates (each room sleeps 4): 

 

1. _________________________   2. ________________________    

 

3.__________________________ 

 

 

Total Cost $245; Minimum Deposit $50 required to sign up. Cash/Check only 

 

Collected at sign up $__________    (Cash / Check#_____)        Remaining Balance Due 
$__________ 

**Normal Policy of no refunds applies** 

 

You will need to bring your own linens. If you would like to have linens provided it is an extra $14 
per set and towels are $5 per set. Please let me know if you would like to have either provided.  

 



 .........................................................................................................................................  

Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt * Receipt  

 

2017 CCQ Fall Retreat 
Sept 28- Oct 1 ** Aldergate Retreat Center ** Turner, OR ** $245 

 

 

Name: ______________________________________________________________  

 

Date Deposit Paid: ____________________________________________   

**Normal Policy of no refunds applies** 

 

 

Amount Paid $__________    (Cash / Check#_____)        Remaining Balance Due $__________ 

 

Balance Paid $__________    (Cash / Check#_____)        Date Balance paid: _______________ 

 

CCQ Fall Retreat Chair: Jeanne Garritson * 907-764-1231 * sewjeannesew@icloud.com 

Time to Renew for 2017-18  

CCQ Membership Form 
 

You can type in your information, print it out and bring it to the next guild     
meeting or mail it in! 

http://clarkcountyquilters.org/2016CCQ_MembershipApplicationMay2016.pdf


Machines in Stitches: 

A group has been formed to further the          

development of machine quilters and the       

profession of machine quilting.   

All machine quilters are encouraged to      

attend! 

The next meeting will be on April 11th  at      

1 pm at Just for Fun Quilting.  

For more information, please contact Linda  

Heglin at ldogquiltco@gmail.com. 

Outreach 

Co-Chairs: 

Tina Zaccanti tmzdaly@gmail.com 
  
Ann Robertson annrobertson22@gmail.com 
  

What is Outreach?  

Outreach is CCQ members just like you that 
want to share our love of quilting with the 
community. If you know of a group that would 
like to learn to make quilts, contact us. The 
guild has machines, thread, mats, rotary   
cutters, irons and all the other necessary 
supplies. 

Our one mainstay program for the last 10 
years has been providing community service 
hours with teens in the Restorative Justice 
Program. We meet the third Saturday of each 
month from 10:00 am to 2:30 pm. We work 
with teens teaching them to sew quilt blocks. 
The program is very rewarding for both the 
teens and our members. If you would like to 
volunteer, please contact Tina Marie at    
tmzdaly@gmail.com or Ann Robertson at 
annrobertson22@gmail.com. 

Next meetings and location: Saturdays, April 
15th and June 17th at Quilted Treasures 6400 
NE Hwy 99, Suite B Vancouver, WA. (Please 
note, we will not be meeting the month of 
May due to the Hazel Dell Parade.) 

STASH BAZAAR 
  
Since this article is due prior to the event, I 

can assume that it was a wonderful,          

successful event. Thanks to EVERYONE who 

participated! 

The fall stash bazaar has been scheduled 

for October 28th at the same venue: Salmon 

Creek United Methodist Church. If you have 

already reserved a table, I will start collecting 

payments at the May meeting. Please re-

member that the   monies will not be          

deposited until after our new fiscal year     

begins in July. 

Questions? Contact 

Janice Harding Harris 

360-574-1858 
jkwltz53@gmail.com 

Information Management 

Peggy Carstens     pcarstens@comcast.net 

Martha Shehorn holliwall@yahoo.com 

 
Please continue sending in your address and 

phone # changes to the Information            

Management team. 
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Mystery Quilt 

Karen Saltzberg      kgsaltzberg@gmail.com 

Rosemary Griggs    agriggs7@comcast.net 

The mystery has been solved! The last set of 

instructions were mailed out at the end of 

March which included instructions on how to 

assemble your quilt top. Were you             

surprised? Hopefully you love how it all 

comes together. Let's all work on finishing 

the quilt tops so that we can display them at 

the June guild meeting. That's our big reveal 

to the rest of the group. June! June! June! 

Sew on mystery quilters and thank you for      

participating! 

Library 

Joyce Brekke 

tcjb2004@yahoo.com 

The library is not accepting new donations at this 

time. 

Please try our new on-line tinycat catalog: 

https://www.librarycat.org/lib/CCQ 
 
Use the tinycat to explore books you might want 
to borrow at the next meeting, request a hold on 
a book, browse descriptions of quilting books you 
might enjoy. 

Membership 

Membership in Clark County Quilters  currently 

stands at 473.   Before the March meeting    

started 241 members signed in and we           

welcomed 24 guests. Avoid the long lines at the 

sign in tables at the CCQ meetings and plan to 

renew your membership at the CCQ quilt show in 

April.  You will receive your membership card for 

next year at the same time. To streamline the 

process of  renewing your membership and have 

less chance of error go to the CCQ website, fill 

out the membership form, print it and bring it with 

you to the quilt show. Please remember that you 

do need to be a CCQ member for ô17-ô18 to sign 

up for the speakerôs  workshops for ô17-ô18. 

Thank you.     

Dianne McDowell, Membership Registration, 

mcdowellt@pacifier.com. 360-686-3390 

Three for One 

Randy DeKraai
 bigrandy808@gmail.com 

Stop by the Three for One table to buy your 
tickets for a chance to win a $30 gift          
certificate from a quilt shop! 

Featured Shop:   

Country Manor Fabrics 
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